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Welcome speech of the rector of the institute, professor
Umurzakov Uktam Pardaevich youth
Hello dear students!

On behalf of the faculty of the Tashkent Institute of Irrigation and Agricultural Mechanization Engineers and
on my own behalf, I congratulate you on Youth Day.

Today, the institute has created all the conditions for young people to get an education, conduct
educational and scientific research in modern laboratories, demonstrate intellectual abilities, cultural
recreation, and physical education, as well as to become professionals in their chosen field.

President of the Republic of Uzbekistan Shavkat Miromonovich Mirziyoyev noted: “This holiday, which is a
short time took a firm place in the life of our society, is vivid evidence that the state and people are doing
everything possible for the happiness and harmonious development of the younger generation and the
youth of Uzbekistan considers it their sacred duty faithfully serve the Motherland in the name of its
prosperity. "

Congratulations are a shining example of the high attention paid to youth. Efforts such as creating new
jobs for young people, providing loans to young entrepreneurs, especially girls, 800 government grants for
education, training and retraining, support for agriculture are always in the focus of the attention of our
state and government.

In the ranking of higher educational institutions of the Republic of Uzbekistan, the Tashkent Institute of
Irrigation and Agricultural Mechanization Engineers took 3rd place in 2018 and 2nd place in 2019.

TIIAME is currently the only higher educational institution in the history of Uzbekistan, recognized by the
largest rating agencies THE and QS.

On October 14-15, 2019, at the QS in Conversation summit in Kaunas, Emerging Europe and Central Asia
(EECA) rating was announced. For the first time in our country, the Tashkent Institute of Irrigation and
Agricultural Mechanization Engineers registered 301+ places in it.

In addition, the Tashkent Institute of Irrigation and Agricultural Mechanization Engineers registered 201+
place in the overall ranking of world universities in the areas of "clean water and sanitation", "life on land".

We have big plans for the near future. The youth of our institute should show initiative in everything and
help the development of our institute.

Our students are actively involved in social events. Rewarding Akmaljon Berdimurodov, leader of the
primary organization of the Youth Union, with a badge "Uzbekiston belgisi" - an assessment of the work of
all the youth of our institute.

All our efforts are aimed at uniting young people for noble goals, instilling in them a sense of love and
devotion to the Motherland, to their profession.

At the end of my speech, I once again congratulate everyone on Youth Day, with all my heart I wish you
good health, great success in your studies and in future endeavors.

Rector of the Tashkent Institute of Irrigation and Agricultural Mechanization Engineers, Chairman of the
Republican Council of Higher Education, Professor U.P. Umurzakov.


